Briefing note on Bishops’ Conference response to DPP Guidelines
20 November 2009

1. The DPP has issued interim guidelines for consultation until 16th December 2009.  The Bishops’ Conference has responded and is encouraging people to send in their own individual responses, in addition to the Conference submission.
2. The DPP has been asked by the courts to set out the factors he will take into account in deciding whether to prosecute cases of assisted suicide.  He has made clear that the law on assisted suicide has not changed. But the way in which the interim guidelines have been drafted leaves a real risk that in practice the law will not be applied. If the law is not enforced, then it is not in force.

3. The draft guidance lists a number of factors which would make prosecution less likely. These include:
· if the victim is disabled or terminally ill - despite the fact that Parliament has repeatedly voted against changing the law in this regard; 

· if a history of suicide attempts exists - even though in prisons or hospitals such a history is always grounds for extra vigilance, and often caused by mental illness; 

· If the victim is a spouse, partner, or close family member - even though violent crimes not infrequently occur within the family (e.g. in cases of elder abuse). 

4. As general categories, these factors should be removed. Otherwise we risk undermining the existing protection of the law for the most vulnerable members of our society. 
5. Concern about this is not confined to religious groups – last Monday a letter in the Times signed by eminent lawyers warned of exactly these dangers.

6. It is right that the DPP should have some discretion in deciding whether or not to prosecute in individual cases. The Bishops’ Conference is not seeking to argue that every case must be prosecuted. But the way in which the DPP exercises that discretion is extremely important.  If whole classes of people – in particular the ill and the disabled – are treated differently then they will have less protection under the law.  And the first duty of the state is to protect the lives of the most vulnerable members of society.
